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         SALESBURY PARISH COUNCIL
       

Chairman:  Cllr M Wood                      Clerk: L Lund 
                                                                                                   
Proceedings at the annual meeting of electors held 25 April 2022.
Present:  Cllrs M Wood [Chairman]  G Henderson [Vice Chairman]  M Howells  C Goodwin  Clerk- Lesley Lund and 10 members of the electorate

	Mn No
	
	Action

	
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	

	1/22
	Apologies for absence

None

	

	2/22
	Approval of the Minutes 4 May 2021 – could not be proposed at there were no electors present at that meeting
	

	3/22
	Chairman’s report

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming and explained that this was the first face to face annual meeting of electors the council had attended since their election in May 2019 this was due to the Covid restrictions.  Last year’s meeting had been done by Zoom and sadly no attendees other than the councillors.

Peter Boyes had resigned in May 2021 and had been replaced by Cllr Chris Goodwin.  

Recently Janet Westwell had resigned and this had been advertised on the noticeboard if no member of the electorate called an election then the Parish Council would be able to co-opt a member onto the Council this would be posted on the noticeboards and at other locations.

Bollards/waymarkers – extra ones were funded by SPC on Lovely Hall Lane
3 Christmas trees with lights were put on Hazel Moor, middle green and opposite Pendle View on the green.  This would continue if residents wanted it to do so.

De Fib training had been a success and a third one is now being arranged.
Litter pickers and high viz vests were available if anyone wanted to borrow them and could be arranged through Cllr Wood, Goodwin or Howells.

Tommys – 2 were purchased and located at Hazel Moor and near to YU restaurant a display of poppies were also provided with help of children within the parish.  A further Tommy [although not ordered] was delivered and the Council decided to keep it – suggested locations would be welcomed.

Bridleways – at the Highways conference Cllr Wood and Howells had the opportunity to speak to the Highways manager about the potholes on the bridle way and he offered 2 tonnes of planings.  Currently a site visit was awaited prior to SPC filling the potholes the only cost to the PC would be if wackers were required.

Crumbling Way – following discussion with Huntroyde Estates the Council will fund the grinding out of the root and Huntroyde will then rebuild the wall.

Lovely Hall path steps – this was refused by LCC

Community Book Swap – this was still ongoing with the original location [site of the old phone box] rejected by LCC Highways as they felt it was too close to the highway.  Other locations were now being looked at:
Option 1 – to approach the Memorial Hall
Option 2 – behind the noticeboard at the site of the old Pennine Nursery

Vegetation on the Middle Green – the council approached RVBC as they manage the Common Land but they have asked for a biodiversity survey to be done prior to any work being done due to wildlife habitats.  

Cllr Surgeries – more will be arranged

Speeding A59 – cause for concern accelerating from the 40mph zone when it is changing to 60mph and overtaking slower vehicles 

Erosion of Common Land – looking at sympathetic ways to stop parking on it

School time parking – Lovely Hall Lane – working with PCSO Pemberton.  There is a voluntary one way system but people continue to turn right back up Lovely Hall Lane instead of Left.  It is being looked at but difficult as it is a public car park.

Jubilee Path – Common land towards Ashes Farm up Lovely Hall Lane to the left. The PC is working withRVBC to link it up to footpath from Ashes Farm .

Jubilee Grant - £500 given from RVBC  £100 given to Salesbury Memorial Hall for their Jubilee celebrations.

Commons Management Committee – both SPC and RV Cllrs were made aware that  the Commons Committee only had advisory powers according to its constitution. In essence RVBC manage the land.

SPC are working with RVBC in order to find an easier way of getting decisions made by a quicker process. So as a Parish Council we would prefer to work directly with RVBC to make the process more agile.  The PC appointed Cllr Howells as the Commons Champion and she will liaise directly with RVBC and report back to SPC.  The SPC took a decision not to support the Commons Committee and SPC now need to put proposals in place.  Its open to review but SPC felt that the liaison could be done in a different way.

	

	4/22
	Items brought to the meeting by the Electorate:

Commons – such an asset must be protected at all costs.

School parking – the one way system is a brilliant idea

Cutting of Hazel Moor – leave uncut  and narrow the pathways so that they do not encroach into the wild flowers and also if some uncut on Lovely Hall Lane may make people appreciate the value of the common.

Cricket Club – cars parked on long grass and not on the gravel path area.  Why can’t it be manned by the Cricket Club?  The barrier worked.

Cllr Howells informed the meeting that the Council have recently joined the PNFS and that they have done an audit of all the footpaths in the parish and highlighted various things which are needed such as stiles etc.  There are 32 Public Rights of Way  3 Bridleways and 6 Concessionary paths.
Any obstructions or repairs should be reported to the Parish Council or direct to LCC.  Signposts were also currently being replaced and Cllr Howells had also done some supplementary signs with Footpath numbers on

Dogs not being kept on a lead on farm footpath and  fouling problems – there are now 2 dog wardens at RVBC so the PC would report that

A59 speeding – on occasions PCSO Pemberton had been around the area with a speed gun – the PC would ask if this could be done again.  There was also a vagrant wandering around the area and had slept in a local caravan  it had been reported to the police


	









Let RVBC know












Report to RVBC


Clerk to email PCSO Pemberton

	5/22
	The Chairman thanked everyone for coming and reminded everyone to report any issues or concerns to the parish council either by attending the meeting, emailing or attending the surgeries.

The meeting closed at 20:05hrs
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